
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
  

NCCMP STATEMENT SUPPORTING DEVA KYLE'S 
NOMINATION FOR DIRECTOR OF THE PENSION GUARANTY 

CORPORATION  
 
WASHINGTON, DC – July 11, 2024 – Today, the National Coordinating Committee for 
Multiemployer Plans (NCCMP) issued the following statement from Executive Director 
Michael Scott:  
 
“NCCMP strongly supports the nomination of Deva Kyle to be the 17th Director of the 
Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation (PBGC). Deva’s extensive experience at the 
PBGC as well as in the private sector representing defined-benefit plans will allow her to 
provide the PBGC with the leadership the nation needs to protect the retirement security 
of millions of Americans whose pensions are insured by the PBGC’s single-employer and 
multiemployer guaranty programs. NCCMP was particularly grateful to Deva for the 
expertise she provided while on detail to the House Ways & Means Committee during the 
Joint Select Committee on Solvency of Multiemployer Plans. 
 
“Deva’s demonstrated expertise in defined benefit plans, her political skills and her ability 
to work in a bipartisan manner will serve the PBGC and its stakeholders well. NCCMP 
urges bipartisan support for her nomination as well as a swift confirmation by the Senate.”  
 

### 
 
About NCCMP: The National Coordinating Committee for Multiemployer Plans is a non-partisan, 
nonprofit, tax-exempt social welfare organization created in 1974 with members, plans, unions 
and contributing employers in every major segment of the multiemployer universe. The NCCMP 
is the only national organization devoted exclusively to representing the interests of multiemployer 
plans, organized labor and the job-creating employers of America who jointly sponsor them, and 
the more than 20 million active and retired American workers and their families who rely on 
multiemployer retirement and welfare plans. The NCCMP’s purpose is to assure an environment 
in which multiemployer plans can continue their vital role in providing retirement, health, training, 
and other benefits to America’s working men and women. www.nccmp.org 
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